








Pacific Nort.hwest since 1986,
one of the hardest realities for
me as someone who was born
and raised Kansas is thar the
summer heat I grew up wich is
so fleeting here. This week the
temperatures are barely reach-
ing 70, and it already feels like
fall to me.

Its disappointng that sum-
mer has vanished in its uwsual
rapid fashion, and while I hope
everyone had as much fun as 1
had enjoying the abundance of

€ mountains, sea and wildlife
that we are so lucky to have
here, life for me this summer
was also filled with the more
mundane and incessant array of
county and city policies, regula-
tions, meetings, and hearings!
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County finally adopted a
Critical Areas Ordinance on
August 1 after four years of
grueling mectings and hearings.
The bad news is these regula-
tions 1o protect our water qual-
ity, wildlife habitat, frequently
flooded, and geologically haz-
ardous areas will not be as pro-
tected as we had hoped.

Although I was on vacation
during the week of these final
hearings and the council’s con-
siderarion on some last minute
amendments, we submitred yet
another lengthy comment let-
ter as one of the members of
the Land Protecrion Coalition,
which included other organiza-
tions such as Fururewise, People
for Puget Sound, Sierra Club,
Washington Environmental
Council, and active neighbor-
hood groups such as Everert
Shorelines Coalition, Stewards
of Snohomish, and Cirizens for
a Bemer Mill Creck, among
others.
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to analyze all the derails of the
adopted ordinance, but will be
doing so in short order and
lewing those of you who are
on our email list know what
we support and/or oppose and
whar, if anything, we may try
to do. If you are not yer on our
cmail list serve, please email me
at Lris2cam@verizon.net and
ask to be included. This is the
fastest, most efficient way for
me 10 talk to the hundreds of
folks out there who want to
be informed and involved in
land use issues in Snohomish
Countv and Camano Island.

a1l Jl.l.ly, FOCITLCK Ao
Society, in conjunction with
many groups and individu-
als, who have idenrified them-
selves as the Livable Snohomish
County Coalition, sponsored
two candidate debares and one
candidare forum for the Aug, 21
primary vote. These events were
co-sponsored by KSER 90.7FM
Radio. The debates were for
Sultan City Council Position
4, Lake Stevens City Council
Position 3, and the forum
was for Evererr City Council
Positions 4 and 7 and County
Councdil posttion 2. While not
well attended, the candidares
showed up and answered a
myriad of questions concerning
growth and development, envi-
ronmental protection, and the
vision for our communities.
Given that the primary is
August 21, we will have an idea
of whart candidates have moved
on to the general election.
Whoever you end up voting for,
1 hope each of you remembers
that our local elected officials
are the ones who adopt poli-
cies and regulations thar guide
how development occurs in our
communities. As we head into
the general election, it js vital
thar folks find out
where their city
andcounty
council candi-

Pilchuck Audubon Society
and Futurewise, again as part of
the Livable Snohomish County
coalition and KSER will host
another candidate debate on
Wednesday, Sept. 19 for both
County Council positions 2
and 3 and County Execurive.
All candidates have said they
will artend. We are still deter-
mining the best locarion. For
more information, please con-
tact me directly at kris2cam@
verizon.net. Again, we will be
focusing on growth and devel-

opment issues.

s 1 have menuoned 1n earlier
newsletrers, Snohomish County
has embarked on updaring their
Unified Development Code
(UGDC). They have been host-
ing a series of public workshops
every first Thursday from 6 to 8
p.m. at the Snochomish County
Administration  Building East
Community Room locat-
ed on the fist floor, 3000
Rockefeller Street, Everert. You
can find out more informa-
tion on these workshops by
logging onto the county’s link:
wwwl.co.snohomish.wa.us/
Departments/PDS/Divisions/
Code_Development/UDC.

County planning staff are
using these workshops to gath-
er input on development and
building code changes they
are considering that will help
(or hinder, depending on the
way the county council votes)
our communirties deal with the
300,000 new people who they
say will move here in the next
20 ycars.

While the hot topics are Rural
Cluster Subdivisions and Urban
Residential Design Standards,
the workshop schedule contin-
ues through year as follows:
9/6-Development Code Enforcement
10/4-Drainage, Grading and
Clearing  Requirememts  for

Stormwater Management; Urban
Centers ¢ Mixed Use Zomes

LM i—Rural Churer Subdivision;
Residential Urban Design Standards

12/6-Uses Allowed in Differen—.

Zones

I hear a lot from folks over
how new development pro-
posals are impacting their
neighborhoods. It is crystal
clear that whether you live in
a rural or urban area, growth
impacts weigh heavy on all of
us. And despite all the prob-
lems, Washington citizens still
have opportunities to become
more involved in community
planning than most people
throughout the country. Thar’s
because Washington adoprted
the Growth Management Act
(GMA) in 1990.

While not perfect, GMA is
an imporant law that ensures
our county and cities develop
long-range plans for growth
while also enabling citizens the
opportunity to participate in
the process. Just like having a
country that allows each of us

the opportunity 1o vote for the—

best candidate to represent 1
politically, we are lucky to have
the opportunity to be involved
in working with our leaders 1o
help shape our communities.
While I understand folks’ frus-
trations abour all the bad things
going on, I know from experi-
ence we make a difference when
we persevere. [ hope each of you
finds some time to get involved
in the UDC update because
sooner or later, your neighbor-
hood will change.

Lvery year there are legislanve
artempts o weaken the GMA,
and every year there are bills to
strengthen it. For the next ses-
sion, we will be working with
other organizations on bills to
strengthen GMA and protect
our environment. Please stay
involved as we work toward bet-
ter protections that will make
all our communities” and coun-

ty’s future brighter.
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refer to ACOW. This stands
. for Audubon Council of

Zashington. This group
.neets in the spring and
fall. Everyone is welcome
to attend. The meetings are
hosted in wmrn by the 26
Washingron State Audubon
chapters, This enables each
chapter to arrange field
trips to their special sites, as
well as choose a theme for
the weekend.

For example, when Tri-
Cities Audubon hosted
the meeting, they focused
on Hanford Reach, which
includes the last free-flow-
ing stretch of the Columbia
River. They also went into
the political battles in order
to get the area—Arid Lands
Ecology—set aside.

Audubon Washington s
joining a growing coalition

oposed 1o Initiative 960—
.0 the statewide ballot this
November—because it
would put funding for con-
servation and clean-up of

narural ecosystems and bird
and wildlife habirar at risk.

Tim Eyman’s latest
initiative would make
it much more dif-
ficult to obtain vital
public funding for
conservation, [-960
is a rigid, confusing
and costly bureau-
cratic proposal to vasdy
e.xpand the definition of a
“tax increase” It would

1OST
wr AavuUw n zuuy. Be
thinking of a theme for our
area and places to lead field
wips. The session in the
spring or fall before ours we
will be expected to provide
mid-morning and mid-
afternoon snacks, as well as
some evening snacks after
the Saturday night pro-

gram.

LIS Nas Decome a very
imporrant issue for National
Audubon Society. Scientists
believe that climate change
is partly responsible for the
massive decline of the sca
birds such as the western
grebe, which has declined
95% in the last ten years.

Global warming will also
impact invasive species—

Department of Ecology's
grants to improve and pro-
tect dozens of waters across
the state. When you cast
your ballot in November,
imagine how hard it
would be to ger funding
for any Audubon prior-
ity—even inflation adjust-

require the approval of--—

two-thirds of the State- -«—-::,_.E_.:__'

Legislaturc, along with =5
expensive public adv1sory
votes in many cases,
every change in reven
even routine fund transfera

It is already difficulc
—nough to obrain funds
>r cfforts like the State

e

ose Organisms drougnt in
from elsewhere. Examples
of invasive species include
spartina, the East Coast
bulrush that has taken over
Willapa Bay, as well as the
green crab which showed up
in San Francisco Bay, then
along the coast of Oregon,
and now we are expecting
it on the southern coast
of Washington any time.
Currently, in San Francisco
Bay 90% of the organisms
found are introduced spe-
cies, some intentionally,
most accidentally.

You will be hearing more
abour this issue as rime goes
on, NAS recendy held a
Global Warming Retreat in
Utah while the governor
of Washington established a
Climate Action Team with
technical working groups.
Stay tuned.

ments o current projects,
to say nothing of new
investment—if I-960 is
approved.

Audubon Washingron is
a member of the statewide
Washington Tax Fairness
Coalitien. To find out more
abour I-960 visit their web
site: www. WA TaxFairness.
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would like to thank longrime PAS mem-
ber Keith Lehn for his years of dedicared
service as our chapter's webmaster. Keith
modified Jamie Robertson’s original site
design and made it his goal to keep our
site current, month after month, year after
year.

Incredibly, he's been doing it for so many
years, no one remembers just how long ic’s
been. Many, many thanks for all your hard
work and dedication, Keith! Our chapter
is forever in your debr.

Thanks also to Rob Coghill for design-
ing our new site and for taking the time to
introduce Jon Baker and me to the soft-
ware program. The layourt is quite appeal-
ing, with many of PAS member/wildlife
photographer Michael Dossett’s pictures
enhancing the pages.

The new site launched the first week
of July, due 1o the work of PAS Programs
Coordinator Jon Baker. From tweaking
the configuration, to transferring text from
old pages to the new, to actually launching
our site—Jon did it all. I appreciate and
thank him for taking on and completing
these tasks.

I'm looking forward to showing the
WWW the many facets and acrivities that
make PAS an exciting and relevant orga-
nization,

Take a moment, visit the updared site,

and sece what you
think. Email me
with any com-
mentsandsug-
gestions you
might have:
piland4 @
earthlink.
net
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I hope
you'll join me
and visit

o ur
web site
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